STOKE ON TRENT AND STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP
NOTES OF THE INAUGURAL BOARD MEETING 

– 1 NOVEMBER 2010, COUNTY BUILDINGS, STAFFORD

Present:
Steve Burgin


(Alstom)

Jim Rickard 


(formerly Michelin)

Ken Stepney 

(JCB)

Tom Fanning 

(MEL)

Mark Kerrigan 

(Alton Towers)

Mohammed Pervez 

(Stoke on Trent – Leader)

John Van de Laarschot
(Stoke on Trent – Chief Executive)

Simon Tagg 


(Newcastle – Leader)

Brian Edwards 

(South Staffs – Leader)

Philip Atkins 


(Staffs CC – Leader)

Nick Bell 


(Staffs CC – Chief Executive)

Observers
Steve Wyn Williams 
(Staffs University)

Simon Morris 

(Keele University)

Steve Willis 


(Stafford College)

Officers
Hardial Bhogal 

(Stoke on Trent CC)

Bryan Carnes 

(NSCCI)

Steve Burrows 

(SCC)

Peter Davenport 

(SCC)

Apologies :
Ian Dudson 


(Dudson)

1.
Welcome and Introductions
Philip Atkins nominated Jim Rickard as Chair of the Shadow Board.  This was agreed by the meeting.

2.
Context

The recent announcement and White Paper were discussed.  The approval of the proposal covering the whole of Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent was welcomed.  There was a desire to understand how cross boundary and multi LEP issues will be handled.


The meeting thanked the team for their efforts in developing a successful bid.

3.
Vision and Objectives

The circulated paper was presented by Peter Davenport and there followed a discussion about the content and proposals.  Key points as follows:
· To be effective it was crucially important that the culture of working together to deliver a shared ambition was embedded from the outset.  It was suggested that the Chair could meet partners individually to develop this

· The LEP needs to take a strategic overview

· The LEP partners need to work as a team with common goals and objectives and it is important to maintain a competitive edge compared to others
· The vision needs to be considered by the proposed “Brand” sub group.  It was suggested that it should be amended to focus on

· Encouraging and supporting existing businesses to develop and employ more local people

· Attracting business investment into the area

· Encouraging the start up of new businesses

· and, developing people who are fit for employment

· The board members could usefully use their skills to act as advocates for the area and LEP

Actions:
1. Sub Groups on Governance, Growth Fund and Branding to be established

2. Contact list and details to be circulated

3. Branding sub group to consider Vision and promotional activity in more detail

4. Web presence to be focussed on conveying information and to be independently branded 

5. More detailed action plan to be developed

6. Secretariat to ask Board members for their particular areas of competence or influence, as well as contact details

4.
Governance

The Governance paper was discussed.


The role of the Universities and Colleges on the Board was debated and it was agreed that they would provide a useful input both as employees and as developers of skills but that this could be achieved by being “observers” given that board members already included the Chairs of both university governing bodies.


It was agreed that the sub groups would provide an opportunity to involve more partners.


Actions:
1. Governance Sub group to be established to consider full board appointments and multi LEP working arrangements

2. Relationships between the LEP and existing groups such as the LSP, Health and Well-being etc.  Nick Bell was happy to assist on this

5.
Regional Growth Fund

Steve Burrows introduced the paper, and highlighted the need for an innovative approach.


Key points from the discussion were :

· Bids had been invited from the private sector and public – private partnerships

· LEP to play a role co-ordinating and assisting bids as well as submitting bids where they are suitably constituted.  Minimum bid value £1M
· Deadline for the first round of bids is 21st January 2011

· Need to focus on creating private sector jobs

· Projects will need to demonstrate clarity of impact and sustainability

· Retail offers the potential to provide lower skilled jobs and shouldn’t be overlooked

· I54 needs to be seen as a separate project to deal with a particular opportunity

· Private sector challenge and input is crucial in developing a successful bid

· ERDF represented a major opportunity, and some lobbying is needed to secure West Midlands control of the funding

· Proposals are likely to cover the priorities and whole LEP area

Actions:
1. Growth Fund Sub Group to be established (PD/SB)

2. Outline proposals to be discussed on 13 December and final bid on 13 January 2011

3. BIS/CLG contacts to be invited to act as critical friends (PD)

6.
Asks of Government

Note discussed and principles agreed.

7.
Any Other Business
(i) Membership of Task and Finish Groups:

Governance 
· Tom Fanning with Bryan Carnes, Simon Morris

Regional Growth Fund 
· Steve Burgin with Ken Stepney, Steve Wyn Williams, 
 
Steve Willis

Brand and Marketing 
· Mark Kerrigan with Ian Dudson and Jenny Tucker (Keele)

In addition the Chair will attend all sub-groups where possible.

Groups to meet twice before the next board meeting if possible.  Secretariat to make the necessary arrangements (PD)

(ii) Secretariat support to be provided by team of CSoT and SCC officers.  Initial contact point Jenny Greer – 01785 277211 – jenny.greer@staffordshire.gov.uk
(iii) Future Meetings –

13.12.10 - 6pm County Buildings, Stafford

13.01.11
- 6pm County Buildings, Stafford

(iv)
Steve Burgin expressed his thanks for all the hard work that had gone into getting the bid accepted
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